














 
 

STATE OF RHODE ISLAND 

OFFICE OF GOVERNOR DANIEL J. MCKEE 

RHODE ISLAND STATE HOUSE, PROVIDENCE, RHODE ISLAND 02903 

March 8, 2023 

 

Janet Coit  

Assistant Administrator for Fisheries  

NOAA National Marine Fisheries Service   

Silver Spring, MD 20910 

Dear Mrs. Coit,  

I write in response to your request for nominations for four at-large seats on the 

New England Fishery Management Council, which will become vacant in August 

2023. 

On February 1, 2023, DEM issued a solicitation notice seeking candidates from 

Rhode Island for the four seats. The notice was broadly distributed throughout Rhode 

Island’s marine fishing community (commercial and recreational) via the Rhode 

Island Marine Fisheries listserve. In response, three individuals submitted 

applications: Greg Mataronas, Spencer Bode and Andrew Dangelo. I am herewith 

forwarding those three applications to you for your review and consideration. All 

three individuals are well-qualified, strong candidates and would serve Rhode Island’s 

interests well. For a host of reasons.  

Greg Mataronas has been a very active and effective member of the Council 

process as a member on numerous advisory panels and is also a member of the 

Atlantic Large Whale Take Reduction Team. He has a strong conservation ethic, 

which he views as being fundamentally important to the interests of fishermen and has 

participated in many fisheries relevant to the New England Council process. He has 

had a long and diverse RI-based career, including 34 years as a commercial fisherman 

and the owner and operator of multiple commercial fishing vessels and businesses. He 

is the current president of the Rhode Island Lobstermen’s Association and a member 

of the CRMC Fisheries Advisory Board just to name some of his present fisheries 

involvement. He holds B.S. degree in Marine Biology from Southampton College of 

Long Island University. Over the past years, he has emerged as a strong and 
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influential voice on the panels which he serves, currently chairing the Monkfish 

Advisory Panel. 

Spencer Bode is a commercial fisherman having participated in both inshore 

and offshore fisheries, recreational / for-hire sector charter industry and seafood 

processing. Mr. Bode has been a strong advocate for increased collaboration among 

all fisheries stakeholders, petitioning for the protection and sustainability of working 

waterfronts. Spencer has seafood processing and marketing experience and has served 

as the commercial fishing representative on the Departments Industry Advisory 

Committee (IAC) which tackles difficult licensing issues for both the Department and 

the Rhode Island Marine Fisheries Council. Mr. Bode holds a B.S. in Business 

Administration from the College of Mount Saint Vincent and has been involved with 

numerous grant writing and fisheries policy efforts which focused on Ecosystem-

based Fisheries Science and Management also being part of the State’s Commercial 

Fisheries Apprenticeship Program.  

Andrew Dangelo is a dedicated and highly motivated candidate with expert 

knowledge of Rhode Island Fisheries and fishing operations, gained through extensive 

experience as a commercial fisherman and as the owner and operator of multiple 

charter boat operations. For the past 20 years Mr. Dangelo has been the treasurer of 

the Rhode Island Party and Charter boat Association. He holds a USCG 100-ton Capt. 

License and has participated in for hire collaborative electronic data reporting projects 

with the Northeast Regional Oceans Council to better characterize the recreational 

for-hire industry. Mr. Dangelo is an active participant in RI’s Ocean SAMP process 

and a member of the Fishermen’s Advisory Board. Mr. Dangelo holds a B.S. in 

Wildlife Biology from Colorado State University and an Associates degree from the 

University of Rhode Island in Commercial Fishing and Marine Technology. 

Although the RI Department of Environmental Management reached out to Rhode 

Island’s entire marine fisheries community, broadly soliciting candidates for the 

vacancy, we received no requests for consideration by any women or minority 

candidates. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

         Sincerely, 

         

         Daniel McKee 

Governor 
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